COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD BOARD MEETING: January 2, 1992

Barbara Maxwell called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m. in her home office.
Present were Zetta Hanna, Carol Boyce, Melody Bollay, Suzy Carter, Marjorie
Hall, Rob Gill, Eve Gill, Laura Alarid, Carol Ludwick, Vi Menoher, and Norah
McMeeking. Mail was distributed.

Kevin Ludwick will continue to set up chairs for our meetings but we will ask
for help for him.

Eve and Rob Gill will help Maggie with the Ugly Challenge. Marge, Zetta and
Carol Boyce will bring their quilt racks.

We will renew our membership in the Southern Ca. Council of Quilt Guilds.

The format for our January meeting will be: Hang the Ugly Challenge quilts;
business meeting; Doris' special drawing for the 1991 Blocks of the Month;
Break; vote for Viewer's Choice; Fabric exchange; Show & Tell; then announce
the winners of the Challenge.

For the February Round Robin, Julie Johnston will demo photo transfer;
Melody Bollay will do applique; Sharon Doyle will demo her choice; and Jane
Manasse will discuss our satellite groups.

Rachel Clark will be our guest in March.

The miniature workshop on February 8 is filled.

Businesses who are members may publish their business cards for free in our
newsletter when we have the space. They will be charged for additional space.

Only members who have paid their dues will get the February newsletter.
Roster will be out in February, courtesy of Carol Ludwick. Color of
membership cards will be baby blue. Officers will get new name tags.

Treasurer Laura Alarid needs all 1992 spending estimates at the next board
meeting.

Marjorie Hall reported that possibilities for our community project include
Ronald Mc Donald House, St. Vincent's, Villa Magella, ABC Quilts across America
(for aids babies), Bethel House, Transition House, and Klein Bottle.

Carol Ludwick reported that the guild had 200 pounds of canned goods for
charity from our December meeting. She will ask the general membership if
they are interested in another Ginghers' order.

It was agreed that the guild has sufficient numbers, thus we no longer need to
advertise or actively recruit pew members.

By



Topics postponed for future discussion by the board include:

1. Should we sponsor a scholarship of some type or provide financing to
our representative to So. Ca. Council of Quilt Guilds?

2. Vendor policy - Local stores need our support;  should we limit selling
by speakers?

3. A week-end class at Mary Ellen's store in Santa Monica.

4. Should we sponsor other basic quilting workshops?

5. Should we make another community quilt? If so, should it be for Stow
House or for S.B. City Hall or both??

The meeting was dismissed at 9:20 p.m.
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